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Minutes





IN ATTENDANCE:


Ken Lister, Trustee Ward 17


Alexander Brown, Trustee Ward 12


Sharon Nichols, Principal, Shaunnessy Public School  


Tracy Hayhurst , Superintendent, (ER 15)


Usha Finucane, Superintendent (ER18)


Craig Snider, Comptroller Budget, Revenue and Financial Planning 


Trixie Doyle, PIAC Chair


Katrina Reddick, Chair Parent Council, Shaughnessy PS


Andrée Shore, Shared Services Liaison (Minutes)


Peter Erwood


Nelle Hyde�
Susya Metla,


Doug Grillings


Joanna Hodson


Karen Stowbridge


Wendy Huang


Isabella Wong


Stephanie Farrell


Joanna Boosalis


Athena Phillip


Kristina Laperle


Nareem Siddiqui


Grace Wu


Liz Christensen


Irshad Chaudry


Norm Budd
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Welcome and Introductions		                                        		Ken Lister, Trustee


 


Ken welcomed the group to the fourth Ward Forum of the 2015 – 2016 School Year. The group in the gym introduced themselves and Ken introduced the guests to be presenting tonight: Craig Snider and Trixie Doyle.


Balancing the 2016 – 2017 Operating Budget Ward Forum 		          Craig Snider	


Craig narrated a video presentation, and presented a set of slides which are available on the TDSB web site and excerpts handed out to attendees.





It included the breakdown of the budget dollars as against types of expenses and capital requirements and an overview of the operating budget process and timelines. 


Operating versus Capital Budgets


Budget Risks


2015-2016 financial forecast


Proposed options to balance budget





Key themes were:


Budget schedule has been established to meet requirements of collective agreement; Provincial Budget timelines and the schools detailed financial planning for the next year.


Changes that have caused a shortfall in funding as a result of Provincial Funding Model in place including changes in enrolment, settlement patterns and the aging in place of TDSB schools. 


Opportunities to improve the balancing of the budget and address the current $3.3 billion dollar backlog for repairs. 





Q�
Can the charges levied against City of Toronto developers be used to address our Repair Backlog? �
�
A�
These EDC (Educational Development Charges) are restricted to purchasing land and building new schools. This comes from developers and indirectly from the purchasers of the new properties. For the TDSB to access this fund for repairs is not permitted. We are trying to get access to this fund to address our repair backlog as TDSB is not building many new schools because the current inventory is adequate to the enrolment levels, however they do require significant investment in repair due to their age (average 63 years). The Province has told us that through the process of analysis by the Provincial engineers who look at schools every 5 years they  calculated the 2015 Repair Back log of $3.3 Billion, and by 2017 the engineers for the province calculate it will reach $4.3 Billion. 


As well, changing enrollment patterns igenerally requires only extensions and expansion of schools not new construction and this is not currently funded by EDC’s�
�
Q�
What has caused the shortfall in operational budget funding as compared to what is required? �
�
A�
Funding is based on an enrolment model and enrolment is declining. Also space allocation calculations is on a per student basis with a ‘top up’ for under enrolled schools but the ‘top up’ has been reduced. Amongst other causes, Grant funding model changes in has caused a loss in funding. �
�
Q�
How do know what enrollments are going to be for the next years?�
�
A�
TDSB uses specialized external providers’ data and census data and has a history of projecting less than 1 per cent off actuals, district- wide.�
�
Q�
 Why are enrollment numbers dropping?�
�
A�
There has been a change in newcomer settlement patterns, leading to more establishing in the 905 and the government settling newcomers broadly in other regional areas whereas historically most immigrated to Toronto. �
�
Q�
Are Catholic Board enrolment projections down as well? What is happening in Private schools?�
�
A�
Yes enrolment has dropped across all districts. Long term planning is showing a flat line in Elementary.  Unfortunately we don’t have access to the Private Schools data.�
�
Q�
Is the performance of the schools at the current budget examined?�
�
A�
Yes, we engaged KPMG, PWC audits and as well used a variety of standardized scoring and research trends according to suitability to program types. �
�
Q�
What is the effect of enrolment declines on schools? �
�
A�
While there is some savings to closing schools, TDSB is very careful not to close under enrolled schools prematurely in the event that enrolment might grow in the foreseeable future. Purchase of land and construction of schools is very expensive, and in Toronto land is scarce. However while in rural areas low occupancy is allowed, we are not permitted to continue with low utilization indefinitely. 


We have merged the Budget Committee with the Enrollment Committee recently so that we can be more effective in budgeting and monitoring enrollment together. We closed one school last week, and have sold 66 over the past ten years.�
�
Q�
You have said that the funding model changed after 1998. Historically before 1998, did the Toronto boards have these issues? �
�
A�
In 1998 school boards amalgamated across Toronto. Prior to then they had access to the Property tax levy and could get funding they needed from city budgets via taxes, and could raise the tax rate if necessary. The rational for the change to a Provincial Funding model is equity education across Ontario resulting from and supporting areas where property taxes were not generating the same level of income.  �
�
Q�
What can parents do to ensure the schools are safe? �
�
A�
An advocacy group “Fix our Schools” is a cross Provincial group which has as its mandate to influence all levels of government to ensure adequate funding for maintenance. All and any may join at no charge. �
�
Q�
Do children have to move schools if enrolment drops? �
�
A�
We try to look at a cluster of schools and trends of the cluster so that movement is between schools near by. �
�






Trustee Update                                                                       Ken Lister, Alexander Brown, Trustees





New Integrity Commissioner


The TDSB is the first school board in Ontario to create an independent Office of Integrity Commissioner. The Toronto District School Board (TDSB) is pleased to announce the appointment of Suzanne Craig as Integrity Commissioner. Serving the Board of Trustees, the Integrity Commissioner will provide advice, and conduct inquiries and complaint resolution in an independent manner. She will provide advice on the application of the Board Member Code of Conduct, applicable policies and procedures and provide information with respect to trustees’ obligations under the Municipal Conflict of Interest Act. Ms. Craig’s start date is April 4, 2016.  Suzanne Craig most recently served as Municipal Integrity Commissioner for the City of Vaughan.





Councilor Sheila Ward


Sheila Ward (Ward 14) passed away recently. She had been a respected Trustee for over 20 years. A by election will likely be held to fill her empty seat. 





Labour


The talks are on going with secondary contract teachers and our CUPE groups which is clerical and caretakers and educational assistants.





Repair Backlog


This continues to be an urgent issue as the repair backlog is $3.7 now billion, and one of the biggest issues facing the TDSB is that there is no plan in place to address it. Ken has calculated that the backlog increases by $1.4 million per day.  Repair Back Log Tracker





Roofing Repairs


Roofs have been installed at Lescon, Vanier, DMCI, Victoria Village, PV, Ernest, GSH, RG, Greenland, Muirhead and Dallington. New roofs in the next 6 months will be completed at Cherokee, Crestview, Don Valley and Forest Manor.





Fix Our Schools Event


On February 22, the Fix Our Schools group was at Queen’s Park advocating for Provincial funding for school repairs. The group is a network of concerned citizens to lobby for investment in school buildings so that they are safe and well-maintained. Fix Our Schools Website





Wifi


Wifi installation has been recently completed at Crestview, Lescon and Shaughnessy, completing all schools in Don Valley East. 





Solar Panels


Solar Panels were installed at Victoria Park Collegiate and Sloane PS will be completed in the spring. 











Traffic Safety Initiative


Trustee Alexander Brown is participating in a new traffic safety committee in Willowdale. It is composed of local school council chairs from schools in the ward. We had a brainstorming session recently and identified main issues, concerns and possible solutions. The next step is to meet with the local police divisions to expand on those solutions, add further clarification and rank ideas for viability and effectiveness. The goal is to eventually hold a meeting with the city and to plan our own ward initiatives to raise traffic safety concerns. For concerns and suggestions, parents should contact Trustee Brown directly at Alexander.brown@tdsb.on.ca. The next meeting should be within late winter or early spring.





Trustee Lister Ward Forum Schedule 


The Ward Forum proposed schedule has been published and the posters are published at the schools and libraries. 





March 24, 2016, Victoria Park C.I., Topic: Fix our Schools


April 18, 2016, at Seneca Hill P.S., Topic: TOPS Program 


May 16, 2016, at Broadlands P.S., Topic: French Immersion


Introduction to Shaughnessy                      	       			Principal Sharon Nichols





Located in the Don Mills community of Henry Farms, Shaughnessy PS is a grade JK – 8 school with enrollment of 239 students and a child care facility. There are three ASD (Autism) Intensive Support Programs: Primary, Junior and Intermediate with each having a teacher, CYW and special needs assistant.  With wifi throughout the school they have a focus on technology and all of the classrooms have a variety of devices. 





There is a very active school council (Chair Ms Reddick) that meets monthly and has contributed to the school in many ways, including fund raising for projectors, laptops, excursions, uniforms and Scientist in schools for all classes. 





May 28 the school will be celebrating the 50th anniversary. Everyone is invited for tours and to see archival photos. If any community members have old photos to contribute please contact us through our Facebook page or email at: Shaughnessy@tdsb.on.


PIAC Update 					Trixie Doyle, PIAC Chair, Donview, Three Valleys





PRO GRANT


Each year the Ministry of Education provides school councils an opportunity to receive up to $1000 to support parent engagement initiatives at their school. Online applications for this 2016-2017 Parents Reaching Out (PRO) grant program are now open. Learn more and apply online by visiting http://www.edu.gov.on.ca/eng/parents/reaching.html 


 


If you need a hand applying for this grant, please feel free to contact Trixie Doyle (PIAC rep, ward 17) at ward17parents@gmail.com


2016-2017 grant applications due: May 29, 2016


 


TDSB PARENTS AS PARTNERS CONFERENCE


Saturday, April 16th at the Allstream Centre


This year, the Parent Involvement Advisory Committee (PIAC), Special Education Advisory Committee (SEAC), Mental Health and Well-Being Parent Partnership Committee, and Model Schools for Inner Cities' Parent Academies are thrilled to join together to bring one all-inclusive conference to TDSB parents and caregivers.   This event is free for all parents and will include over 80 different workshops that cover a broad range of topics to provide parents with useful information and resources to help their child improve their achievement and well-being at school and at home.  Lunch, child minding, and shuttle bus service are also provided free of charge.


For more information and online registration, please visit: www.parentsaspartners.ca


 


TDSB EXCELLENCE AWARDS


School Councils often work closely with staff at their school, so if you’ve had experience with an extraordinary teacher, principal, or other staff member, why not take the opportunity to recognize them by nominating them for this year’s TDSB Excellence Award?   


More information and online nominations are now open at: 


http://www.tdsb.on.ca/AboutUs/Innovation/Excellence.aspx





School Council Recognition Event


PIAC is hosting a dinner for school council chairs, on Thursday, February 25, 2016 with invitations sent to school councils recently. 





6. 	Meeting was adjourned at 9:00 pm.





Thank you to all the parents, students and staff members who came.  Your time and commitment to improving our community communication is greatly appreciated.


					 


Materials and References �
�
Trustee Lister �
Email ken.lister@tdsb.on.ca


Twitter: @kenlister1	


Facebook: www.facebook.com/kenlistertoronto


Website: www.kenlister.ca 


Administrative Liaison Ciara Behan – ciara.behan@tdsb.on.ca 
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